
 

 

Siouxland Samplers Quilt Guild Newsletter 

 
 

President’s Message   
Well, it's now the new year. Hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and a 

Happy New Year.  A new year. I always think the year seems so long until I 

wake up one day and, boom, it's December again. Seems strange that what 

lasted forever as a child goes so quickly now. But here we are. A new year 

signals a time for hope and better times. Healthier family. Better relationships. 

Less stress and more fun. That's one thing about the human race. We're always 

trying to improve ourselves. Sometimes it works and sometimes not. But we keep 

at it. January is a time of change. The holiday rush is over and not much 

happening. We're in the depths of winter and it's cold out. So stay warm and 

make lots of beautiful quilts, my talented friends. I look forward to seeing them.      

Teri 
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What’s Inside: 

 

 Minutes from Dec 2018 

meeting  

 Treasurers Report 

 Jan Program info 

 Monthly Mini Schedule 

 4H Citizenship Project 

Presentation  

 Membership/Renewal 

Form 
 



 

 

Meeting Minutes December 10, 2018 

Submitted by Monica Holland, Secretary 

Meeting opened by Terri Mevius 

Members Present 42 

Guests:  Janell Petersen 

New Members:  0 

Two Monthly Minis provided by Ginny Freyermuth 

Won by:  Luanna Gruber and Vicki Williams 

Correspondence:  6 thank you cards were received.  One each from Dakota City Elementary, Cardinal Elementary, 

Covington Elementary, Harney Elementary, Lewis and Clark Elementary, and Northern Hills Retirement Home, 

Business: 

--New Vice President Lois Pirozek said she was starting her duties early by giving all members present a 2019 Bucket List.  

She covered some of the list and said to try to accomplish them throughout the year. 

--Alyce King is collecting Sunshine Quilts. 

--Any outstanding Sweatshop quilts need to be turned in by February. 

--Lori Baldwin delivered 27 quilts to Sioux City Community Action Agency. 

--Kay Dahlquist talked about quilts used to drape on coffins.  Will keep in mind for possible donations. 

--Terri Mevius said 2019 dues are $20 by February.  Additional $5 if later. 

--Alyce King said quilt show committee met.  Contracts were sent out and the Design for the T-Shirts were done.  Next 

meeting will be at East Side Perkins 1st Monday in January. 

--Terri welcomed the new officers.  Secretary:  Monica Holland.  Newsletter :  Sharon Bobier, and Vice President Lois 

Pirozek. 

-- Carol J. Holling retreat registration forms will be in the newsletter. 

--Tammy Kratky has donated 12 dog bed pillows.  Doesn’t want any more fabric scraps for a few months. 

--Latoma said the Fest of Trees went well.  Ours brought $500.  Bought by Lois Vonne .  Guild made 161 ornaments. 

Winner for Best work:  Sheri Book  $50 gift card.  Most embellished:  Roz Guerriero $15.  Most creative:  Linda Book $15.  

Drawing from recipients of 3 or more ornament donations:  Vicki Johnson  $30 gift cert. 

--Latoma announced she will be stepping down as Christmas tree chairman.  She as patterns etc for anyone who takes 

over position.  Not needed until 2020.  More later. 

--Ginny Freyermuth’s granddaughter Megan Brennan will be a guest speaker at Jan meeting. 

--Info for Paduka trip is available. 

--Sassy cat has open house Fri-Sat. 

--National Quilt Day will be Mar 16.  Sign up in Jan. 

--Shelli Gave her farewell for her and Vicki as VP.  Handed out Winter Scatergories papers and Trivia Quest game. 

--The chapter showed off their Quilt-ology projects.  It was requested that they be displayed at the quilt show. 

-- Show and tell was followed by our Christmas pot luck. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Financial Statements November 30, 2018 

Submitted by Luanna Gruber, Treasurer 
 
 

ASSETS 
 
Current Assets  
 
Checking Account - SNB         $ 14,501.52  
Pinnacle Bank – CD                      $ 6,216.25          
Carol Joy Hollings & Quilt Show Deposits       $ 1,900.00    
       
Total Current Assets                    $ 22,617.77 
        
 
LIABILITIES 
 
Girls Inc. Payable          $ 1,807.12          
Total Current Liabilities                                       $ 1,807.12 
          
Assets - Liabilities                        $ 20,810.65   
      
 
Income & Expense                   Year to Date 
                                                                                      November                      2018 
 
 
Income 
Membership Dues                     $ 360.00                       $ 1,315.00          
Monthly Mini                       $ 36.00                         $ 443.00              
No Name Tag                       $ 0.50                            $ 26.50                
Quilt Show T Shirts                                                           $105.00             
Interest Income                      $ 0.58                           $ 74.08               
Other/Misc Income                                ______                        ________ 
Total Income                     $ 397.08                       $ 1,963.58  
         
 
Expenses  
Rent                                      $ 580.00             
National Quilt Day                                           $ 175.00             
Guild Expenses (Stamps, Envelopes, Etc.)                  $ 46.46                         $ 1,163.55         
Speaker Expense                                              $ 580.00             
Miscellaneous           _______    ________ 
                          
Total Expenses           $ 46.46                        $ 2,498.55 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

  
Membership or Renewal Dues for 2019 

 

Dues are $20.00 for all members. 

The last day for paying renewal dues, without a late fee, is 11 February 2019. 

Renewals paid after the 11 February 2019 meeting will incur a $5 late fee. 

All membership dues must accompany this completed form 

with the exact dollar amount or a check made out to Siouxland Samplers. 

Please be aware:  We cannot make change! 

If mailing, please send to: 

 

The Sampler 

P.O. Box 162 

Sioux City, IA 51102 

Please PRINT your information clearly 

 

Name:           _________________________________________________________  

  

Address:         _________________________________________________  ______  

  

City:         __________________________________     Zip Code:   ______________  

 

Home Phone: (         )   ____________Cell Phone: (         ) _____________________   

  

Birthday: Month & Day:   _________________  

E-mail Address:          __________________________________________________  

  

** Email is preferred. The SSQG monthly newsletters will be sent to your email address. 

If you do not have email, your newsletter will arrive via USPS. 

Please help us allay our costs by using your email address. ** 

 

o Renewal from 2018     

o New Member 
 

(For Directors use only) 

 

 

 

 

  

   Check #_____   Cash  ____ Amount paid  ___ Date Rec’d ______  

   Membership packet given:  Y    N    *         Ordered name tag:  Y   N   *    

  Added to sign-in, roster, master attendance:  Y     N  * 



 

 

 

Heart & Hand will showcase 

          what is new 

      in their store at our 

   January Guild Meeting! 

 

 

 

 

MONTHLY MINI— 2019 

January -Vicky Johnson 

February- Linda Book 

March -Sue Gregersen 

April-Loraine Smith 

May-Betty Pratt 

June-Marleen Baugous 

July-Lois Pirozek 

August- Emily Pittenger 

September-Ginny 

Freyermuth 

October-Teri Mevius 

***November  

__________ 

***December  

__________ 

***Need volunteers*** 

2019 Quilt Retreat Information 

 
Registration forms are available at the info table for the  

2019 Carol Joy Holling Retreat  

October 4-6, 2019 

_____________________ 

Submit a $50 deposit along with the registration form 

 before June 10, 2019  

to secure your spot! 

_____________________ 

Make checks payable to  

Siouxland Samplers 

4H Citizenship Project 

Presentation 

"Pillowcase Dresses 

  for Haiti” 

 
Ginny Freyermuth and her 

granddaughter, Megan Brennan, 

will be speaking to the guild this 

month about Megan's 4H 

citizenship project. Megan hopes 

to elicit SSQG members' 

assistance in making and giving 

pillowcase dresses for needy girls 

in Haiti!  Any help you can 

provide will be appreciated.  

Megan also plans to visit one or 

two nearby quilt guilds for 

additional help.  The pattern, 

provided by Megan, is available 

for you to take and create! Ginny 

will also be collecting any 

donations. 

Thank you, ladies.  Ginny 

Freyermuth" 
 


